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The Motor Vehicle Division (MVD) Announces  

Release of Temporary Mail-In Renewal Application for  
Non-Real ID Guam Driver’s Licenses and Conversions of Intermediate to Full Licenses 

 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

August 18, 2020 
 
Barrigada, GU – The Motor Vehicle Division (MVD) today announced the release of the Temporary               
Mail-In Application Form for Non-Real ID Guam Driver’s Licenses and Conversions of Intermediate to              
Full Licenses.  
 
The fillable application form with instructions can be found at DRT’s websites in the Govguamdocs.com               
section. 
 
For any questions regarding this, please contact the Director’s Office at 635-1817 or 635-1779 or our call                 
center numbers at 635-1840/41/42/57 and 635-7630/04/06. ​You may also submit any questions at the              
“Contact Us” section of DRT’s websites or via e-mail to ​pinadmin@revtax.guam.gov​. 
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